Minutes of Trustee Meeting 
July 15, 2020

Attendees:       Trustees:  Chairman David Schrote, Steven Lust & Wayne Creasap
                            Fiscal Officer: Lavon Verity
		 Zoning Inspector: Tom Baker
                            Guests: Tracy Richardson 
                            Tella call: Chief Canterbury   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Meeting convened at 6:00 pm by Chairman Schrote in the Pleasant Township Senior Center. 

Trustee Lust made a motion to approve the previous minutes, from 06.15.2020 including the warrants prepared by the Fiscal Officer, seconded by Trustee Creasap. All in favor 3 -0. 

Tracy Richardson 86 th District State representative, visiting township meetings advocating for township government. Trustee Creasap voiced concerns regarding blight properties going back to the bank however the bank never putting the blight property in their name. Rep. Richardson, understood our issue with the nuisance properties and would see what she could do if anything.    

Fiscal Officer:
· Audit is in progress. 
· Budget Hearing for 2021 : After some discussion regarding the projected 2021 Budget 
Trustee Creasap made a motion to pass the projected 2021 Budget. Trustee Lust seconded the motion. Roll Call: WC-yes, DS-yes, SL-yes. Motion carried.  

Zoning:
· Report Attached.
· Howards property on Wolfinger Rd. ongoing issue with the prosecutor’s office. T. Baker will check with the prosecutor once again to proceed with next step.  

   
Fire Department:
· Fireworks cancelled with the dry weather. Planning a Labor Day display. 
· State is investigating allegations that Leffler was selling fireworks from the Newmans Cardington Rd. Address on July 3. 
· 3 new hires for Pleasant. 
· Received confirmation that Pleasant Township received a grant from the state for approximately 200,000-250,000.  More information to follow next month. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Creasap asked Chief Canterbury about the senior Center internet. He will replace router when he returns from vacation. 

Parks:
· Park Enterprises scheduled Park Path for August. 

Roads:
· Myers Road needs to be reevaluated for a discrepancy of the job completed by Park Enterprise.
· County to start their chip and seal program in August.   


Senior Center:
· Carpet is ordered and will be installed sometime in August. 
· The Senior Center will be closed until further notice. All deposits for reservations have been returned.  

Old Business: 
· Trash Day has been cancelled until next spring.

With no further business to bring before the board, Trustee Lust made a motion to adjourn; second by Trustee Creasap. All in favor 3-0. Meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m.  

Next meeting will take place on August 17, 2020 @ 6:00 p.m. at the Pleasant Senior Center. 
       Minutes recorded and prepared by Fiscal Officer Lavon Verity on July 14, 2020.






Chairman David Schrote                                                                           Fiscal Officer Lavon Verity 
